
 

 

Update: GEMS vaccinations of public servants 
 

After an inquiry by the PSA as to when COVID-19 vaccines will be made available to the rest of public 

servants, a Government Employees Medical Scheme (GEMS) Working Committee meeting was held on 

24 June 2021.  

 

GEMS made a presentation (attached) and updated the Committee on the work done to date. GEMS has 

been assisting Government with the current roll-out process but is also in engagement with the DPSA and 

the Department of Health to roll out vaccines in workplace to the entire Public Service. Currently, only the 

Department of Health can procure and prioritise vaccinations. The South African Police Service and 

Educators were prioritised for vaccination over the next three weeks, and attempts will be made to fast-

track the process.   

 

It was noted from the presentation, that GEMS will be assisting the employer with vaccinations, which 

include non-GEMS members, and that payments will be recovered from the respective medical aids.  

GEMS indicated that it is in discussions with the employer and the National Department of Health on the 

funding of non-insured members as GEMS is not allowed by legislation to fund non-GEMS members.     

 

GEMS also updated labour on the various vaccination sites, as outlined in the presentation and GEMS 

was urged to ensure that services are made available to members at convenient sites. 

 

As information becomes available, members will be updated. 
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